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By Kate Pangelinan
Three matters were discussed at the Jan. 
24 Monument Planning Commission 
meeting: a proposed zone change and 
final plat for Eagleview Patio Homes, a 
sketch plan amendment for the Monu-
ment Ridge planned development, and 

a zone change and preliminary PD site 
plan for the Conexus Industrial Devel-
opment. 

Melanie Strop was the only com-
missioner absent. Over 30 participants 
were present for at least some of the 
nearly four-hour meeting. 

The zone change and final plat for 
Eagleview Patio Homes were approved 
by the Planning Commission, along 
with the zone change and preliminary 
PD site plan for the Conexus Indus-
trial Development. Both proposals 
were approved unanimously and will 
now be recommended to the Board of 
Trustees. The sketch plan amendment 
for the Monument Ridge planned de-
velopment will not be recommended, 
having lost the Planning Commission 

vote 3-3. Commissioners David Gwis-
dalla, Michelle Glover, and Kenneth 
Kimple voted against. 

Conexus Industrial 
Development recommended

The Conexus Industrial Development 
discussion was the most involved of the 
evening, lasting over two hours. It dealt 
with the fate of a 23.34-acre lot adja-
cent to I-25, across the highway from 
Walmart. The Wagons West housing 
development discussed at the Novem-

the basic land use planning process 
used inside the Monument town lim-
its, see https://gaming.youtube.com/
watch?v=qoUJcOUgP7c. 

Administrative items
Public Works Director Tom Tharnish 
presented an ordinance repealing and 
replacing Chapter 12.20 of the Monu-
ment Municipal Code – Street Trees 
and Shrubs. The trustees approved the 
ordinance unanimously.

Corley presented an ordinance 
amending Chapter 2.50 of the Monu-
ment Municipal Code regarding advi-
sory committees and removal of refer-
ence to the Public Works Committee 
in Section 13.04.030. The rationale 
was that the two committees should 
be created by resolution instead of by 
ordinance. Corley will next draft reso-
lutions to create the committees’ bud-
get and compensation, and on Public 
Works facilities. Due to the upcoming 
trustee election in April, it would be 
best to wait until after the new trustees 
and mayor are elected before creating 
the new committees, Corley’s memo 
said. No members of the public spoke 
either for or against the item, and the 
ordinance was approved unanimously.

Area roads information 
from CDOT

During trustee comments, Mayor Jeff 
Kaiser’s remarks on roads in the Tri-
Lakes area included:
•	 It is pretty certain that the new 

third lane on I-25 between Monu-
ment and Castle Rock will be a toll 
lane. Some citizens felt they were 
not fully informed on this when 
they cast their votes for El Paso 
County Ballot Measures 1A and 
5B this fall.

•	 The Colorado Department of 
Transportation (CDOT) will start 
work on the Douglas Avenue 
project to make it less steep and 
treacherous. See www.ocn.me/
v15n12.htm#pltc1112. 

•	 The Powers Boulevard extension 
is estimated to cost CDOT $600 
million, but only $500 million has 
been allocated so far. CDOT is 
working on finding the remainder.

•	 An annual $1 billion shortfall ex-
ists for CDOT projects, so it must 
prioritize projects each year.

•	 The U.S. Air Force Academy cha-
pel, the top tourist attraction in 
Colorado, will be closed for three 

to four years of renovations. 
Consent agenda items approved
The consent agenda, which the trustees 
approved unanimously, included:
- Checks over $5,000
•	 Triview Metropolitan District, 

sales tax, motor vehicle tax, re-
gional building use tax − $182,711

•	 Green Electric Inc., generator for 
Town Hall, second progress bill-
ing − $11,896

•	 Green Electric Inc., generator, 
third progress billing − $6,343

•	 CIRSA Insurance, first-quarter 
workers’ compensation − $24,985

•	 CIRSA Insurance, second-quarter 
liability − $29,951

- Approval of a memorandum of un-
derstanding between the state De-
partment of Local Affairs (DOLA), the 
Pikes Peak Area Council of Govern-
ments (PPACG), and the town, for 
up to $5,000 from PPACG to assist in 
downtown planning with Downtown 
Colorado Inc. This initiative will help 
with branding, signage, property as-
sessment, placemaking/art, walkability 
and redevelopment as areas of focus 
for downtown revitalization. 

At 6:43 p.m., the meeting went into 

executive session for negotiations (re-
garding Village Center Metropolitan 
District) and to discuss the purchase, 
acquisition, lease, or sale or lease or 
transfer of real personal or other prop-
erty interests. Hogan said no votes were 
taken nor announcements made after 
the meeting returned to open session.

**********
The Monument Board of Trustees usu-
ally meets at 6:30 p.m. on the first and 
third Mondays of each month at Monu-
ment Town Hall, 645 Beacon Lite Road. 
The next meeting is scheduled for Feb. 
5. Note: the April 2 meeting has been 
canceled due to the April 3 election. 
Call 884-8014 or see www.townofmon-
ument.org for information about live 
video streaming of meetings. 

To see upcoming agendas and 
complete board packets for the Board of 
Trustees or to download audio record-
ings of past meetings, see http://mon-
umenttownco.minutesondemand.com 
and click on Board of Trustees. 

To see if you live within the bound-
aries of the Town of Monument, see 
https://arcg.is/0TTjib.

Lisa Hatfield can be reached at 
lisahatfield@ocn.me.
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Conexus Industrial Development zone change recommended

We specialize in recreational and residential mountain properties—
from recreational homes and cabins on small acreage to year-round 
properties on larger acreage! Some border BLM or National Forest, 
some offer live water from springs, creeks, and ponds to the little 
Arkansas River! Most have stunning views and are perfect for 
hiking, camping, hunting, or building your dream place!  

We have 38 acres starting at $125K! We also have some owner-carry 
available on other property! 

If you are looking for that special hideaway within 2-2.5 hours west 
of Colorado Springs, CALL US TODAY! We would love to help 
you find that perfect place! 

The market is on the rise, don’t miss the opportunities available 
NOW!! 

Western Mountain Real Estate 
7800 West Hwy 50 Unit C 
Salida, CO 81201 
(719) 539-1900 Office 
(719) 539-1901 Fax 
www.WesternMtn.com 
 

Homes  Cabins  Land  Ranches 

The Mountains 
are calling! 


